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Mike Contompasis

Interim Superintendent

Boston Public Schools 

Richard Stutman

President
Boston Teachers Union

Dear Mr. Contompasis and Mr. Stutman,

Greetings from BSAC! As the citywide body of BPS student representatives, we are busy developing our action plan for the coming school year, and are looking forward to working with you on some important school policy issues.

A key issue BSAC intends to explore this year is increasing student engagement in the classroom. Research shows that “higher levels of engagement are linked with improved performance in school” and that engagement is “one of the most robust predictors of student achievement and behavior.”
 One of the most important factors affecting student engagement in the classroom is the quality of the teaching. We know teachers care a lot about their work and want to do everything they can to invest students in their education. For their part, young people would like to be able to provide constructive feedback on their classroom experiences. BSAC supports using student evaluations as one measure of teachers’ effectiveness, and would like to open a discussion with you about how to make this happen.

We understand that BPS and BTU are currently involved in negotiations regarding teacher evaluations, which we are glad to hear. Your commitment to youth engagement shows up clearly in these efforts and in the recently adopted Dimensions of Effective Teaching. We greatly appreciate your concern for students and their education.

As you may know, last year BSAC members conducted a survey of student opinion on the drop-out rate in the Boston Public Schools. A total of 338 surveys were collected from students at 23 high schools. Students’ responses to the BPS Drop-Out Rate Survey show that they believe many people drop out because they lack interest in school, do not feel engaged or invested, or have poor relationships with teachers, administrators, and other students. A large number of responses indicated that the drop-out rate should be addressed by changes to the curriculum to increase student engagement. We believe that student evaluations of teachers would be a valuable part of an effective student engagement plan for BPS.

Some school systems already ask students to evaluate their teachers. While these student evaluations are not binding on a teacher’s contract, they do provide instructive feedback for both teachers and the district that employs them. Students, after all, sit in the classrooms day after day and are most directly affected by a teacher’s performance. We have plenty of ideas about what good teaching is, and what it is not. We should have an opportunity to say whether our teachers are teaching us effectively. 

Of course, we realize that students need training on how to make their feedback constructive, and not merely a list of gripes. Training students to evaluate their teachers responsibly could be another component of student engagement. 

Our goal is not to pit students against teachers. Instead, we would like to work with you to find ways to involve students in upholding the standards set by the Dimensions of Effective Teaching. Here are some of our ideas:

· With student input, BSAC will write up the Dimensions of Effective Learning, spelling out students’ responsibilities in the classroom.

· BSAC will also write a companion version of the Dimensions of Effective Teaching with an emphasis on the students’ perspective.

· We would like you to help us think about how to publicize these two documents, and how to use them, along with the original Dimensions, to develop new student evaluations for teachers. 

· We would like to have students take part in developing the teacher evaluation tool, (this year or might be to late for this one) as well as in conducting evaluations of teachers.  Would be good to find out how often they negotiate their contracts.  Is this an annual event?  
· We would like to develop a training for students on writing and conducting effective, constructive evaluations.

BSAC has an excellent track record of positive collaboration with school leaders on policy issues. We respectfully ask to be involved in the discussion about teacher evaluations, for we feel the student perspective will only benefit the process.

Thank you for your time. We look forward to speaking with you soon.

Sincerely,

BSAC

� Adena Klem and James Connell (2004). Relationships Matter: Linking Teacher Support to Student Engagement and Achievement. Philadelphia: Institute for Research and Reform in Education, p. 5.
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